
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

June 27, 1995 

The Mayor and Board of Commissioners of the Town of Englewood met in called 
session, Tuesday, June 27, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the Assembly Room at City Hall. 

The Mayor called the meeting to order with Commissioners Davis, Long, Brock, and 
Middleton present.  Invocation was given by Davis. 

A group of citizens were present wishing to discuss the Hwy 411 project.  Mayor Cass 
informed those present that notices for the meeting were posted on the previous 
Thursday  afternoon with only the 3rd reading of the fiscal year 1995-1996 budget on the 
Agenda.  Commissioner Middleton had ask that the Hwy 411 project route be added to 
the agenda on Monday, June 26.  Mayor Cass stated that he had the Assistant Recorder 
to check with MTAS  to make sure that this was legal.  MTAS' Sid Hemsley advised that 
the Town stay with the original agenda.  City Attorney Jeri Bryant also made the same 
recommendation.  Therefore, Mayor Cass recommended that the Board consider only 
what was already on the agenda. 

Commissioner Middleton stated that he felt that Mayor Cass was playing games.  That 
the Mayor had not tried to contact him about this.  He stated that he had been on the 
Board previously and that 24 hour notice was not a violation of the sunshine law. 

Wayne Williams asked Mayor Cass, "Are you refusing to listen to us?" 

Mayor Cass stated, "Yes." 

Motion was made by Brock, seconded by Middleton to accept on third reading the fiscal 
year 1995-1996 budget.  Davis-Aye, Long-Nay, Brock-Aye, Middleton-Aye. 

Motion was made by Middleton, seconded by Davis to adjourn the meeting.  All ayes. 

Robert L. Cass                                                                 Deborah Morgan                      
Mayor                                                                                                  Recorder 

 


